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All Our Yesterdays Films presen ts Woodruphenia. The firstin a serles of traflers for the Woodhall SPpa charity concerts with “Star Me Kitten”
Filmed by James Ritson. This poster starring David as Ferdy, Tracey as Monkey, Tom as Chalky, Matt as The Ace Face, Rosie as Steph; Mark as Jimmy, Ben as Spider, Jim as Peter Fenton, Mat as Dave

Woodhall Spa residents re-enact the Quadrophenia film
poster to advertise a forthcoming concert for local
charities




Woodhall Spa Cottage Museum

A Note from the Editor

So here we are again. The nights are drawing in as another year nears its end and a hint of frost 1s
on the grass, which is strange as it feels like only this week that I was basking in 85 degrees of
heat. Oh, hang on, I was. Apparently they were the hottest days on record in October for 100 years
and then, today it snowed in Scotland.

Where else would you get that contrast? Where else has that eclectic mix of old and cultured and
shiny and new? Where else would “There's no-one quite like Grandma” by St Winifred’s school
choir get to No.1 in the pop charts?

Britain, I love it.

And where else could I have a drink or two, daydréam an idea and the next day convince a
teacher, a bar manager, a plasterer, a green keeper, a student, a businessman, an RAF officer and a
sergeant in the army to appear in a poster? Or make a film and get the local councillor to act
stupid or an Army Warrant Officer to play an effeminate cowboy? Or decide to start a band for
charity on a Monday and have nine members in it by Friday?

Woodhall Spa, I love it.

You should all be very proud.

Mat Tuck

Flt. Lt Sam Hanson appearing in “Silent Woodhall”, the first
video for the forthcoming audio visual concert by Woodhall
Spa’s very own band “STAR ME KITTEN".
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The Village Limits
o Stixwould Road
bl € Woodhall Spa

Lincolnshire
LN10 6UJ

t: 01526 353312
e: info@villagelimits.co.uk
w: www.villagelimits.co.uk

Avoid disappointment call ahead

i -.(,'.;;[j, § Winners
[ & 2006-2010 |

Billy & Sonia Gemmell
Hosts

Richard Sivill

GALLERY

OLD PHOTOGRAPHS COPIED
INSTANT PASSPORT PICTURES
FULL FRAMING SERVICE
PICTURE GALLERY
ARTISTS MATERIALS
ENGRAVING SERVICE / TROPHIES

4-6 High Street', Tattershall, Lincs.
Tel.: (01526) 345388
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WOODHALL SPA COTTAGE

MUSEUM
Registered Charity: 1114268 Woodhall Spa Cottage Museum

Registered Museum: 1929
The Bungalow, Iddesleigh Road
Woodhall Spa, Lincs. LN10 6SH

On the 30 August, at 3.15pm, I finally plucked up the courage to press the ‘submit” button on
the Heritage Lottery Fund (HLF) Round 2 Application Form; resisting the temptation to read
through it one more time! A lot of the ‘paperwork’ had been posted to the HLF on a CD the
previous Saturday. For Jackie, Pam, David Hill and myself, there was a lot of work carried out
over the Bank Holiday weekend to finalise the last few items. Furthermore, none of us realised
just how much time and effort was required to produce the all important Activity Plan; thank
you Jackie for the tremendous endeavours that you put in to complete it. Thanks also to all the
other museum’s volunteers who have contributed to the production of all the supporting docu-
mentation required (and there was a lot!).

So, what happens now? The HLF personnel will spend the next 3 months going through our
submission and we may be asked to provide additional information or clarify aspects of the ap-
plication. Our Case Officer, plus a member of the committee, will visit the museum for a day to
discuss our project. That day will be our opportunity to ‘sell’ the project and its subsequent
benefits to the community. The committee will meet in early December and, to a great extent,
success will depend on who we are in competition with. As per “DIY Village SOS’, I should
get a phone call, possibly on that day, with, hopefully, good news.

What have we asked for? The good news is that we are still only asking HLF to fund 83% of
the project. The bad news is that the project costs have risen significantly from the estimate in
our Round 1 submission. The project cost is now £804,000 and we are looking for a grant of
£667.400 from HLF. Due to the fire, ELDC now consider the outbuildings to be ‘new build’
and all the new regulations for carbon reduction, draught proofing etc apply. They also demand
that, in the event of a fire, the main structure retains its structural integrity for an hour, rather
than half an hour, which has a high cost penalty. At Round 1, we had not built in the costs of
the Activity Plan implementation (£87,000) and we have significantly increased volunteer time
(from £9000 to £56,000) — which is considered a project cost as well as project income. Our
anticipated matched funding income has also reduced, due to the present economic climate. To
compensate, we have significantly increased the contribution from our funds — which has meant
that we have had to dip further than we hoped into our reserves. This makes the Appeal even
more important. The total is rising, but we still have a way to go.

We now wait, and hope, for good news in early December. If that happens, then our fully re-
vamped museum will be ready for opening in Easter 2013. Note that the work will not interfere
with the operation of the museum during the 2012 season. One recent piece of good news is
that we have received conditional approval for a grant of £9515 from Lincolnshire County
Council for the project — a sign of things to come? [ hope so!

Rodger Pickavance
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Woodhall Spa Cottage Museum
presents
The Annual Memorial Lecture MUSEUNS LIORARES ANGHNES

COUNCGIL

Woodhall Spa
Cottage Museum

Reg. Charity:
1114268

- ’J ' Reg. Museum:
o 1929

The Bungalow,
Iddesleigh Road,

“TO THE SKY~ "

A talk covering the design of the Vulcan
its use in the Cold War and the Falklands
and its restoration, fundraising and its
eventual return to the sky

at

THE GOLF HOTEL
The Broadway - Woodhall Spa
on

Saturday 12th November 2011
at 2.00pm

Tickets £7.50 available from
Woodhall Printer and Copy Centre - Woodhall Spa Tel: 01526 354649
Richard Sivill - 4 High Street - Tattershall
The Print and Copy Shop - North Street - Horncastle - Tel: 01507 524100
Pam Cowlishaw - Tel: 01526 352112
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Woodhall Spa Cottage Museum

MVM VEHICLE CONTRACTS

FOR PERSONAL AND BUSINESS CAR LEASING

Are you looking to drive away a new car? MVM can help.

We can tailor a quote to meet your vehicle needs
which will include free delivery and road tax,
all you have to do Is insure it and drive it!!

We can also now offer a 12 month flexi hire which can be terminated
after 3 months with no penalties and there are a wide
range of cars available.

CALL US NOW FOR YOUR FREE QuoTE ON 01526 354444

Email us on sales@m-v-m.com Fax us on 0843 1204950
or Visit our website and check out our latest Special Offers

at www. m-v-m.com

LICENSED CREDIT BROKERS

MVM Vehicle Conlracts
Ne 3, The Broadway Centre, Woodhall Spa
Lincs, LN10 8ST
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From the Archives

GN04244 — With this issue coming out close to Remembrance Sunday, I thought it appropriate
to show this World War 1 image of soldiers convalescing and their nurses, probably at the Al-
exandra Hospital. Note the blue uniforms that the soldiers used to wear, rather than their nor-

mal khaki uniforms.

GNO04116 — In this family group, the soldier in the back row has been ‘pasted in’. We have
another print/plate with a gap where the soldier is shown. Considering the technology avail-
able, the ‘pasting’ is very good. Again, the dress suggests World War 1. Unfortunately, we do
not know the date, location or the name of the family.

e et

Both of these are from Wield glass plates.

Again, can I put out a request for any pictures of Woodhall Spa, its surrounds or any events;
we can scan them in whilst you wait. Please contact me on 01526 353184 or come to the mu-

seum on a Tuesday morning

Rodger Pickavance
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Woodhall Spa Cottage Museum

® TENTS & CARAVANS
® STATIC HIRE & SALES
® ACCESSORY SHOP

LODGE ROAD, TATTERSHALL. LN4 4]JS

TEL: 01526 343111
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Remembering Rene Ismanycka of Woodhall Spa

[ hope you have enjoyed the facts I have been able to research on our founding fathers.
This month, however, for a change, I should like to bring to you a poem which I recently dis-
covered amongst the reams of correspondence from those frenetic, founding years of the Wood-
hall Spa Cottage Museum. It was written by Rene Ismanycka, one of our volunteers from the
late “80s.

Rene was a daughter of Mr Collins, the chemist. She lived next door to the Wields and attended
the Misses Lunns’ school for young ladies in Hartington House and the Queen Elizabeth Gram-
mar School in Horncastle.

Always a support in those distant days, attending stalls or using her artistic skills to produce
delightful watercolour paintings to raise funds to help pay off the Cottage Museum mortgage,
Rene was a true stalwart. It gives me great pleasure to remember her through her poem entitled
“Memories™.

David Radford

Memories by Rene Ismanycka

It seemed to me, in summer time the sun shone every morn
On fields around. The larks did sing
Their wild, sweet song, upon the wing.
Sweet, warm dusk, in summer time,
Nightingales’ song, sweet smell of lime.

Primrose blooms on banks of streams,
Anenomes, violets, a time of dreams.
Snow lay deep in winter time,
Snowball fights with friends of mine.
Pulled to school on a wooden sleigh, f
Warm fires at home, at the end of day. g
et

But now, alas, those days have gone.
Not for us the wild birds’ song,

No more homes for the wise old owl
Silently flying his nightly prowl.

The barns and trees are all pulled down
To build more houses, for folks from
town.

Hartington House

Now for us, the jet planes roar,

To keep invaders from our shore

For our children, and babies small.

Will they survive the acid rain’s fall?

Will those days ‘ere come again

When cowslips grow in leafy lane?

[ remember, I remember, the days when [ was small,

Men died for peace, for one and all. Page 9@
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e%z’srorante I Parco

is now at The Tea House in the Woods

s ek Gk B L g e W

Serving Teas, Coffees and Drinks
Lunches, Light Meals and Children's Menus

Also Every Evening
Qur Specialised Homemade ltalian Cuisine

Surrounded with a beautiful atmosphere and relaxing views
We look forward to seeing you

Ristorante Il Parco at The Tea House in the Woods
Coronation Road, Woodhall Spa, Lincolnshire LN 10 6QD

01526 354455

Visit our Website for Christmas Menus and Special Events
www.ristoranteilparco.co.uk

World Renowned

Janet’s
Traditional English Tea Rooms

HOME MADE
B PrRESERVES B
3
FREE RANGE EGGS 8
BRIC A BRAC

Opposite Dambusters Memorial

18 Station Road
~=eap*®- \\oodhall Spa
Lincolnshire LN10 6QL

PROPRIETOR: JANET HUNT
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Irdia Yillage

6 The Broadway
Woodhall Spa
Lincolnshire LN10 6ST

5.30pm - 11.30pm

Opening Times
Midday - 2.00pm
7 Days a Week

& 0% Discount
| on Take-Aways

For the Best Indian
and
Eastern Dishes

i

THE MELROSE |

BROADWAY CENTRE WOODHALL SPA |

A warm friendly family run
business hidden away at the
bottom of the Broadway Centre,
serving back to basic’s,
home-cooked foods using
local produce.

Open 9am Monday - Saturday

Breakfasts
Home cooked lunches
All day menu

TEL 07983638246
OR
07930878803
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What Qur Visitors are saying

Our visitors continue to leave their comments in our visitors” book, most complimentary and
some funny. We have had visitors from Australia and New Zealand as well as many from

Woodhall Spa itself since our last Newsletter. Here are some of those comments:-

AC from Rotherham

C Family from Rugby

J & A H from Boston

S S from Beeston

D & P M from Lincoln
U B from Stoke on Trent
J C from Australia

J & J from Wales

R R from Norfolk

T H from New Zealand

M & DR from
Northumberland

J & S from Peterborough
L & R R from Kent
M & W G from Yorkshire

P & N plus dogs
From Tynemouth

D&BW
from Heighington

RG from Gosport

L & P N from York

Philip Groves

Picked up lots of good information

Good to see the origins of Woodhall Spa
Brings back memories of a long ago childhood
Will spread the word — thanks

Wonderful memorabilia and very moving WW?2 display
Very interesting and thoroughly enjoyed 1t
Interesting reading

Lovely little museum. Well worth a visit

A nostalgic visit to the village of my childhood
Thoroughly enjoyed my look at history

It’s always good to be reminded of all the courageous
people who fought to save Britain in the war

Interesting social history
Very enjoyable — wish we had more time

Ex-Para — so very interesting
(Listen carefully - I will say this only once!)

Very interesting — wonderful building

Very interesting and helpful staff

Very interesting. Iloved the “I remember” bits

Very interesting. So much history in one small space.
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Woodhall Spa Cottage Museum

For all your soft
furnishing requirements

Curtains, Carpets, Wallpaper,
Blinds, Awnings,
Parker Knoll Furniture
& Lighting Showroom

Come and visit us in the Broadway, Woodhall Spa.
Open: Tues — Fri 9.00am-5.30pm Sat 9.00am-5.00pm

Matthew Temple House, The Broadway,
Woodhall Spa. Lincolnshire LN10 6ST
Tel: 01526 353484 Fax: 01526 353584

E-Mail: broadwaycarpets@btconnect.com
Website: broadwaycarpetsandcurtains.co.uk
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2nd Arnhem Commemoration

Saturday September 24" 2011 was the second year that veterans, Air training Corps cadets, members of the
British Legion and The Anglo-Polish Society joined with residents of Woodhall Spa to commemorate
Amhem. Revd. Andrew Smith led a short service in St. Peter’s church after which the assembled Stan-
dards and the Veterans, led by a lone piper, processed across The Broadway to the Cottage Museum,

where wreaths were laid.

Councillor Tim Peacock represented the Parish Council and District Cllr. Craig Leyland played an active
part in the service. R.A.F Coningsby and B.B.M.F. both sent representatives.

Visitors to the village were able to see the Lancaster circling on two occasions as well as the Hurricane fly
past at lunchtime.

Following lunch in St. Peter’s Hall Veterans were able to participate in guided tours of the Roughton and
Kirkby Moor army camps, in mini buses kindly loaned by St. Hugh’s school, together with other places in
the village where troops were based. Special displays were mounted on the Kirkby Moor site so that visi-
tors were able to view photographs and handle artefacts unearthed through tree clearing and gardening.
These prompted memories and reminiscences, often good humoured!

The Cottage Museum would like to express its thanks to the many volunteers who helped on the day.

Juckie Goodall




Woodhall Spa Cottage Museum
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+ RUSSELL GREEN ;
Residential Care Home for the Elderly |
11 Stanhope Avenue, Woodhall Spa .
Lincolnshire LN10 6SP '
Set in the beautiful village of Woodhall Spa.
With a short level walk to all the village amenities
24 hour care provided by professionally trained staff
A Home Care Service is also available
taking the same standard of care ,_
and commitment out into the local community o
For morve detailed information visit our web site at
www.russellgreencarehome.co.uk ,
| telephone: 01526 352879
A e e i
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MUSEUMS LIBRARIES ARCHIVES
COUNCIL

The Bell Award

The Bell Award is given to a young person who has done something of merit for the Woodhall Spa Cot-
tage Museum. The original Bell Cup (the property of the Woodhall Spa Agricultural show) was recently
stolen. However, the Bell family kindly donated the insurance pay out to the museum to purchase another
award, thereby continuing the tradition of the Bell Award.

I originally volunteered to help out at the museum due to my family and friends being involved. Knowing
that the museum was eager to recruit younger members, I was happy to spare
the time to contribute to a worthy cause.

Helping at the museum was also a benefit to me; it gave me the opportunity to work on my writing skills
and enhance my knowledge of the local history.

To be given the Bell Award in May 2011 was rewarding as it is always satisfying to have your efforts
acknowledged and appreciated.

Sarah Richards
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Woodhall Spa Cottage Museum
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PREMIER PET CARE

QUALITY PET FOOD
AND ACCESSORIES

PROFESSIONAL FRIENDLY
SERVICE AND ADVICE

STOCKISTS OF ALL MAJOR
BRANDS PLUS EVERYTHING
AVAILABLE TO ORDER

FREE LOCAL DELIVERY

01526 352626
Unit 1, The Broadway Centre, The Broadway

WOODHALL SPA, Lincs. LN10 6ST
mail@premierpetswoodhallspa.co.uk
www.premierpetswoodhallspa.co.uk

Grimsby Town Fish Products

on The Mall car park

every fFriday morning
10.00 - 12.00 noon

for HOME DEUVERIES

ring JOHN on 07708 59698%

Pitchaway Guest House

Fnjoy the unique
welcome, hospitality
and comfort of
Pitchaway guest house.

Situated in a premier position within
two minutes walk of the Woodhall Spa National I
Golf Centre, the home of amateur golf in England,
this impressive Edwardian family residence could
be your home-from-home.

Pitchaway has ample parking space for eight cars.

Single, twin, double and family rooms are available
from only £42.00 per room
Traditional full English breakfast is served in our large
dining room

Contact us for enquiries or to make a reservation
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14 The Broadway, Woodhall Spa
Lincolnshire LNE0 0JT
Tel: 01526 352 183

The Bakery and Delicatessen

of Woodhall Spa
are proud to offer

Fresh Bread and Rolls Baked Daily
Pastries and Fancy Small Cakes
and
Celebration Wedding & Birthday Cakes

All baked daily on our premises
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Meet the Directors

[ was born in Perry Barr, Birmingham in 1946. When SSESS
[ was three my parents moved to Sutton Coldfield [
and that is where I lived until 1969. I started school
when I was four. My future husband John, his twin
brother and older sister were already pupils there.
Growing up, I enjoyed a variety of outside activities
including music lessons and singing in the church
choir. I became involved with the Guide movement,
firstly as a Brownie, then as a Guide and [ became a Guide leader when I was seventeen. We

camped for a week every summer, travelling to the camp site, which was usually in the Cotswolds,

on a flatbed lorry. The equipment was piled in the middle and we sat round the outside singing.
What fun! So much for Health and Safety but no one ever fell off.

My family spent every summer holiday in St. Agnes, Cornwall because my grandparents retired
there in 1949. The little cottage had electricity but no gas so cooking was done on an antiquated
paraffin stove. I recently saw an identical model in a museum in Jersey. With no motorways and
our little old black Hillman car laden with luggage, the journey took ten hours.

My father was a well known musician throughout the Midlands. In addition to teaching

piano, lecturing and giving recitals, he became the music critic for The Birmingham Post and
Mail so from my earliest years I went to concerts and classical music festivals. Through him [
have inherited a love of classical music but sadly not his talent.

I always wanted to be a primary school teacher and I realized my ambition in 1967, having
trained in Derby. By this time John and I were engaged and we married two years later. He
started work with the National Provincial Bank in Birmingham but was moved to Leicester in
1966. We set up home, firstly in Oadby and then Kibworth. We lived in Leicestershire for 38
years. John joined the building society in 1971, which after several mergers became the Alliance
and Leicester, now Santander. :

I continued my teaching career until 2005. I had a break for several years after our son Chris and
then our daughter Sally were born. Throughout that time, as well as teaching children of all prim
ary ages from four to eleven, I ran a play group, helped to organize and run a thriving holiday
play scheme and put on Christmas parties for senior citizens.

John’s love of golf, in particular the Hotchkin Course, resulted in him becoming a member of
Woodhall Spa Golf Club in 1995. It was therefore a sensible decision to relieve him of a weekly
four hour round trip and come to live here. We moved in April 2007 a week after he retired. It
was the best decision we could have made.

I joined the museum volunteer team in 2009. [ have had the opportunity to be involved with var-
ious activities and as part of the Learning Team I am still engaging with young people either in
school or at the museum. I also represent the museum on the Aviation Heritage Committee. As
well as helping to put up displays I can often be found on my hands and knees in the garden - it
helps to be flexible in more ways than one!

Gill Noble
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Matthew Flin-
ders of Lincoln-
shire (1774-
1814) amongst a
life of daring-do
mapped the en-
tire coastline of
Australia. He
was ship
wrecked on his
way home then
interned by the
French and fi-
nally wrote a
book of his life



Woodhall Spa Cottage Museum

01526 352538 MON - SAT
CLOSED
LUNCH & DINNER SUNDAYS

ABBEY LODGE lNN KIRKSTEAD
WOODHALL SPA

DON’T BE DISAPPOINTED!!

REMEMBER TO BOOK YOUR TABLE FOR YOUR NEXT VISIT

WEDDINGS ANNIVERSARIES BIRTHDAYS
MEETINGS DINNER DANCES BUFFETS
OR OTHER SOCIAL FUNCTIONS

OUR MONK’S ROOM HOLDS 100 - -150 PERSONS

The Vale, 50 Tor-O-Moor Rd.

Woodhall Spa LN10 65SB .
01526 353022 All Rooms Fn-Suite

e-mail margot.mills@hotmail.co.uk

Margot and John welcome you to the
Vale. Enjoy your full English breakfast

Oglee Guest House

Family-Run Guest House
situated on a peaceful

tree-lined avenue close to
the centre of Woodhall Spa

16 Stanhope Avenue
Woodhall Spa

overlooking our lake, watching the Lincs.

wildlife. All this within half a mile

of a famous golf club and the village Tel: 01526 353512
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The Petwood is a Delightful Edwardian Country House hotel set in 30 acres of secluded gar-
dens and woodland. Home of the Dambusters during the second world war. Having extensive
conference, wedding and special event facilities and offering short holidays and golfing
breaks with 53 bedrooms all individually designed. Member of “Tastes of Lincolnshire™ The
Tennyson’s Restaurant promotes local produce. The Petwood is a friend and supporter of the

Woodhall Spa Cottage Museum.

T I R

.Iames thson Medla
CGmpIete Media Solutlons "

Video e Photography » Web Design
Tralnlng e IT/Technical Support

B From promot:onal vldeos to product photography, website development

| and media & computer training, we've got you covered! :

We also offer specialised services such as:

‘| Recording Memories: Have a visual record of your life memories

| produced on DVD for the family to watch.

| Media Encoding: Need some video

| putting on DVD? Have some old
'VHS tapes you want to transfer to

digital? Not a problem, give us

Contact Information:

a call! |l t: 01526 353213
See a portfolio of o at: - || m: 07877 662294
www.jamesritson.co.uk e: info@jamesritson.co.uk
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James Ritson’s work
can also been seen
in:

“Woodhall Spa—The
Movie” A film made
for Help for Heroes

and also the forth-
coming audio visual
concerts by STAR
ME KITTEN
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The Friends of the Woodhall Spa Museum

Committee Members

Chairman Pam Cowlishaw 01526 352112
Ann Houlton 01526 352323
Paddy O’Neill 01526 354982
Isabel Swift 01526 352546

Hello Friends.

It was nice to see so many of you at the Annual General Meeting on 9th
September. It’s hard to believe that we have been going for 5 years. In
the time-honoured fashion it is time for a review of how we do things. I
have already started to look at membership numbers. I have an ambition
to be able to tell Heritage Lottery Fund that we have 100 paid-up mem-
bers, so I should be grateful if you would spread the word to see if we
can increase numbers from our current 85 members to 100! I am also
looking at retail opportunities. It has been reported to me that there are
not enough Woodhall Spa specific memorabilia available within the vil-
lage. We cannot let this gap in the market go unfilled can we? We need
to research sources of suitable items and retail opportunities which do
not require paying someone else to sell them.

If you want to join me on this quest please get in touch and we can ar-
range to meet. Success in either of these areas will increase the money
that the Friends Group contributes to the running costs of the museum.
These are likely to increase as those of you at the AGM will have
learned as Rodger described the plans for the development of the mu-
seum should we get the Heritage Lottery Fund money that we have
asked for.

I hope those who went to Harrogate on 14™ Oct had a good day out.
This was quickly followed by the first of Edward Mayor’s lectures on
the 18" October. There are later lectures on 25" October and 1* Novem-
ber. If there is still time and you would like to go to Edward’s home
please ring him on 01526 353734. The next item on the calendar is the
Annual Lecture “Vulcan to the Sky” on 12" November. Don’t forget the
talk by Dr David Start, Hd of Heritage Lincolnshire, You will be able to
learn “What ever happened to Tattershall Castle” at 2.30 on 21* Novem-
ber. I hope to see as many of you as possible at the coffee morning on
25" November and finally, for this year, the Christmas trip to Pennells
Garden Centre and Doddington Hall on 5" December.

Further information on all of these events can be obtained by ringing me
on the number listed above.

Pam Cowlishaw

Woodhall Spa
Forthcoming Attractions of a
Museum orientated

Nature:
October 2011

See also
www woodhallspa.org

25th October and 1st November Edward
Mayor lectures

12" November Memorial Lecture

21st November Dr David Start lecture
25" November Coffee morning

5" December Pennells Garden Centre an
Doddington Hall Christmas display

9" December Late night shopping

LINCOLNSHIRE )
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